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so shines God, so shines a nation

Franklin D. Roosevelt died April 12, 1945.  The day 
after his funeral, President Harry S Truman told 
Congress, April 16, 1945:

"Our forefathers came to our rugged shores in search of 
religious tolerance.  In the memory of our fallen 
President I appeal to every American to support our 
efforts to build a strong and lasting United Nations 
Organization ... with Divine guidance, and your help.  
I humbly pray Almighty God, in the words of King 
Solomon: 'Give therefore thy servant an understanding 
heart.'"

The United Nations began with high hopes, as President 
Harry S Truman stated, March 6, 1946:

"We have just come though a decade in which the forces 
of evil in various parts of the world have been lined 
up in a bitter fight to banish from the face of the 
earth both these ideals -- religion and democracy -- 
founded on one basic principle, the worth and dignity 
of the individual man and woman.

Dictatorship is founded on the doctrine that men and 
women and children were put on earth solely for the 
purpose of serving the State."  Truman continued: "The 
Protestant Church, the Catholic Church, and the Jewish 
Synagogue -- bound together in the American unity of 
brotherhood -- must provide the shock forces to 
accomplish this moral and spiritual awakening ...



Unless it is done, we are headed for the disaster we 
would deserve ... We have tried to write into the 
Charter of the United Nations the essence of religion."  
One of the first acts of the United Nations was, on May 
15, 1948, to recognize the State of Israel.

Truman commented at a Press Conference (New York Times, 
August 17, 1945):

"The American view on Palestine is that we want to let 
as many of the Jews into Palestine as it is possible."  
The 1948 Democrat Party Platform stated:  "We pledge 
full recognition to the State of Israel.  We affirm our 
pride that the United States under the leadership of 
President Truman played a leading role in the adoption 
of the resolution of November 29, 1947, by the United 
Nations General Assembly for the creation of a Jewish 
State."

The President of the United Nations' General Assembly, 
13th Session, was Lebanese diplomat Charles Habib 
Malik, who helped Eleanor Roosevelt and others write 
the United Nations Universal Declaration of Human 
Rights.  Charles Habib Malik stated in 1958: "The good 
(in the United States) would never have come into being 
without the blessing and power of Jesus Christ ...

Whoever tries to conceive the American word without 
taking full account of the suffering and love and 
salvation of Christ is only dreaming.

I know how embarrassing this matter is to politicians, 
bureaucrats, businessmen and cynics; but, whatever 



these honored men think, the irrefutable truth is that 
the soul of America is at its best and highest, 
Christian."

In subsequent years, the mission of the United Nations 
has become unclear.   
    
excerpts taken from: "Change to Chains - the 6000 year 
Quest for Global Control."

------

indeed it has been a 6000 year battle and indeed the 
mission of the united nations has become unclear - or 
has it become clarified at last?  a quest of evil for 
total control; to put mankind in chains and ultimately 
to usurp the Almighty.  even now there is a plan to 
"confirm" a treaty with many in september of this year; 
a seven year treaty for those who have an 
understanding.

people, look around you and then look to One rescue 
from it all.  "righteousness exalts a nation, but sin 
is a reproach to any people." prov 14:34  pray for 
america.  there is no hope in man or country - only 
God.  america, how far you have fallen.


